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SCOTT R. LESTER
Chief of Police

To the Antrim Community,

I have given my notice of retirement effective May 1, 2021. The ability to serve this community
for the last 13 years has been an extremely rewarding part of my NH Law Enforcement career.
I'm confident that this is the right time for me and my family to transition into a new career
outside of police work. It has been an honor to have worked alongside a great team within the
police department and throughout all the town departments, programs and groups. | want to
thank the citizens of Antrim and all members of our community for your continued support
over the years. | know my years as a police officer have not been without many challenges and
tough decisions, but overall it has been a very positive experience and will always be an
extremely rewarding time in my life.

Lieutenant Brian Lord has been appointed as my replacement to be the next Chief of Police for
the town of Antrim upon my departure. Lt. Lord has been with our department since 2008
when he was hired as a full-time officer and attended the police academy. He quickly became a
dedicated member of the department and progressed through the ranks. He is committed to
the Antrim community and is excited to begin his new duties. | hope you will continue to
support him and the police department through this transition and beyond.

Thank you, stay vigilant and always be safe and healthy!

Scott R. Lester

Chief of Police, Antrim



